Seeing-eye canes and robotic guide dogs
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This past weekend, 67 teams from 24 countries competed in ETH Zurich’s Cybathlon -
fighting not only for victory, but also for the advancement of assistance technologies that are
more suitable for everyday use. The third edition of the competition for people with
disabilities and experimental assistive technologies was a complete success.

After three days of intense competition in the Swiss Arena in Kloten, Switzerland and seven local hubs around the
globe, today the third edition of the Cybathlon came to a close. A total of 67 teams from 24 countries put their
assistive technologies to the test after years of preparation. The overall goal of the competition is to create a world
without barriers by advancing assistive technologies for persons with physical disabilities and to create a dialogue
with society. Competitors take assistance systems such as arm and leg prostheses, wheelchairs, and canes for the
blind and optimise them for everyday use. A total of 6’000 spectators were there live on site, with another 15’500
people following the competitions in regional hubs or from home.

From Switzerland to the world

Taking part in Cybathlon 2024 were 9 teams from Switzerland and 4 from ETH Zurich. Teams from Europe, Asia, and
Africa also travelled to Zurich for the competitions; 6’000 visitors were there to support the international teams and
cheer on the pilots. A further 10 teams connected virtually from hubs in the US, Canada, Hungary, Korea, Thailand
and South Africa, turning it into a globally networked event. In addition, around 15’500 visitors worldwide tuned in
to follow the Cybathlon virtually.



A successful event and its future

“The Cybathlon impressively demonstrated how important it is to have people at the centre of technology
development,” says Robert Riener, initiator of the Cybathlon and professor at ETH Zurich. “We create the best
technological solutions when we incorporate the needs of users into the development of assistive technologies
right from the start.” Anni Kern, co-director of the Cybathlon, was also pleased with how the event went this year,
“Each time, what really moves me is the camaraderie at the Cybathlon. This positive impetus not only enables us
to drive technological development forward, but also to draw attention to the needs of people with disabilities.”

After a purely virtual Cybathlon 2020 event due to the pandemic, this third edition of the Cybathlon offered a more
accessible and sustainable hybrid competition that took place in front of spectators at the Swiss Arena in Kloten
and at seven local hubs around the world. However, Cybathlon 2024 was the last time the competition will be held
in Switzerland for the foreseeable future. We anticipate that the next Cybathlon competition may be scheduled in
Asia in four years’ time.
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Many thanks

Alongside long-standing partners like Maxon Motors AG, whose continuous
support has greatly contributed to the success and development of the
Cybathlon, we thank all our donors supporting the Cybathlon, including the
Swiss Re Foundation, the NAK-Humanitas Stiftung, Eidgendssisches Buro fur
die Gleichstellung von Menschen mit Behinderungen EBGB, the Armin &
Jeannine Kurz Stiftung, the MBF Foundation, the Ursimone Wietlisbach
Foundation, the Joh. Jacob Rieter Stiftung, and many other foundations and
individuals.
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